
Representatives of the community of Georgian Azerbaijanis and non-governmental organizations to 

international organizations 

 

 

APPLICATION 

 

 

   We, the representatives of the Georgian Azerbaijani community and non-governmental 

organizations, note with great regret that on June 4, Siraj Abishov and Maharram Ibrahimov, employees 

of the Azerbaijan State News Agency and Azerbaijan State Television in the liberated territories, visited 

the village of Susuzlug in Kalbajar region. were killed by a landmine in the area. 

  A total of three people were killed and four others were seriously injured when an anti-tank mine hit 

a vehicle carrying the film crew. 

  After the end of the war, more than 140 people were killed by landmines planted by the Armenian 

occupiers in the liberated areas, and 27 of them were killed. 

  The tragedy shows that Armenia is still pursuing an insidious policy in the region, carrying out the 

process of mining in various ways in the liberated territories of Azerbaijan. 

 Thus, there are serious threats to the lives of members of the media serving civilians in the region, as 

well as workers living and working in the area, and this situation is of great concern to us community 

members. 

  As representatives of the Georgian community, we appeal to international organizations, including 

the United Nations and the Council of Europe, as well as human rights groups Amnesty International 

and Human Rights Watch, to declare that the territories of Azerbaijan occupied by the Armenian armed 

forces and liberated as a result of the 44-day war It violates humanitarian norms and principles, and 

tramples on international human rights, by failing to provide maps and by secretly entering the country 

and carrying out the process of landmines. 

İt reiterated that as a result of these criminal acts of Armenia, the lives of civilians and members of the 

media were put to an end, the international community strongly condemned the disclosure of maps of 

mines buried in Azerbaijan, which had been held captive by the occupying power for 30 years. We 

demand that he take serious steps. 


